
Sherando High School Band Booster Association  
August 6, 2025 Board Meeting Minutes 

 

Call to Order: 6:17 p.m. 
 
Attendance:  

x President Adam Stein  x Band Director Tyler Ende 

x Vice President Phil Benson  x Guard 
Instructor 

Mattea Krejci 

x Secretary Stephanie Mangino  x Perc Instructor Scott Kittrell 

x Treasurer Sam Kilkus  x Band Assistant Devon Stein 

x Logistics 
Coordinator 

Justin San Agustin  x Bookkeeper Sandy Smith 

x Volunteer 
Coordinator 

Anne Thompson     

x 
 

Communications Lora Jarrell     

x Advancement Crystal Neal     

x Uniforms Jennifer Boycourt      

x Member-at-Large Shannon Damron      

 
 

1.​ Welcome, Introductions, Thanks - Adam Stein  
 

●​ Adam thanked Jennifer Boycourt and Shannon Damron for organizing the 
band’s first Block Party to end the first week of band camp, and called it an 
incredible time. Happy Mr. Ende is here. Hello to Mattea. ​
 

2.​ Treasurer’s Updates - Sam Kilkus 
 

●​ Sam noted that Sandy has been playing around with QuickBooks and 
Quicken to see which works better for the boosters’ purposes. Sandy says 



she’s creating labels all over again with Quicken to compare one month 
between the two. Sandy noted that she has tried out another site, 
MoneyMinder, which is specifically geared towards nonprofit treasurers. 
Quicken would be the cheapest to use, but she’ll provide updates in the 
future about her testing of the products. 

 
3.​ Old Business - Adam Stein 

 
●​ Adam said the photo collage still needs to be printed and framed and he’ll 

take care of this once camp is complete.  
●​ Adam appreciates all the work that went into this budget planning process. 

We have had a few extra costs since the adoption of the budget for various 
reasons, but we will use what we’ve learned this cycle to better plan for 
future years.  

 
4.​ New Business - Adam Stein 

 
●​ Adam said the golf cart died during the first Tuesday of band camp and he 

opened a discussion about whether the boosters should look at fixing the 
cart or replacing it. Anne Thompson’s stepson has taken a look at it. 
Meanwhile, she has also looked at new golf carts and Sam has checked out 
replacement motors. Adam said the problem is unclear. Crystal Neal 
suggested looking into buying a new one, because it would come with a 
warranty and a regular maintenance schedule.  

 
●​ Guard staffing update - Mattea is being offered the director’s position. Nico 

is shifting to an instructor position. Tyler Ende said some contracting needs 
to be worked out to accommodate this. Mattea says she’s very excited. “I 
just want to be a part of it.”  Mattea left the room as specifics of the position 
were discussed by the board, with contract changes approved by the board 
unanimously. Tyler added that he will do some discovery work on the 
possibility of having a volunteer guard assistant.  

 
●​ Band Fee Scholarships Discussion - Sam said there have been three 

requests for band fee scholarships - all three are eligible. Stephanie 
Mangino moved to approve three applications, which the board approved 
unanimously.  
 



●​ Tyler said he’s considering having the band participate in two events on 
Nov. 1 - the VBODA Marching Assessment at Liberty High School in 
Bealeton, and Freedom High School competition in Loudoun County, which 
features many of the region’s 6A bands.  

 
Adjournment: 7:03 p.m. 

 


